
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

May 7, 2024 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for the Township of Pennsauken’s Public Works Building/Repair Facility 

Enhancement project in fiscal year 2025. The entity to receive funding for this project is the 

Township of Pennsauken- Department of Public Works, located at 6725 Wayne Avenue, 

Pennsauken, Camden County, NJ 08110. The funding will be used to construct a new Public 

Works Facility and Vehicle/Equipment Repair Garage. The project is an appropriate use of 

taxpayer funds as it supports an urban aid community with a designation of being overly burdened 

and will help the township service its residents.  

 

This project has a Federal nexus as it is for the same purposes authorized in 42 U.S. Code  

5305(a)(2) – the acquisition, construction, reconstruction, or installation (including design features 

and improvements with respect to such construction, reconstruction, or installation that promote 

energy efficiency) of public works, facilities (except for buildings for the general conduct of 

government), and site or other improvements; 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate  

family. 

 

      Sincerely, 

 

 

 

      

Donald Norcross 

      Member of Congress 

 

 


